
 
 

 
Brussels, 5 July 2023 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

Statement on the Official Proposal on New Genomic Techniques 
 
COCERAL and FEDIOL welcome the Official Proposal on New Genomic 
Techniques, as released by the European Commission today. This legislation 
represents a fundamental milestone of the Commission’s activity under the 
current mandate, to deliver green solutions beneficial for our society at large, 
through breeding tools which are faster and more precise. 
 
The proposal reflects a fair balance between reaping the benefits from plant 
breeding innovation, while maintaining a high protection of human and animal 
health and of the environment, which represents a move in the right direction. 
 
In addition, the legislation is poised to introduce features of a future-proof 
approach to policy-making, under the ambitions of the Farm to Fork and Green 
Deal. It is hence expected to help match the needs of contemporary food chains, 
as a tool with potential to support the farmers and the food business operators 
as a whole. The dramatic challenges coming from climate change, geopolitical 
instability and supply chain disruptions call (in parallel) for a transition to more 
sustainable agriculture and food systems, which need compatible and coherent 
technologies. In that regard, New Genomic Techniques may have a role in 
helping address the needs of food security and resilience of our food systems. 
 
Our associations praise the point of clarity about conventional-like varieties that 
could be obtained through NGTs, through a simplified notification approach 
which is in line with the scientific findings of EFSA, and able to speed up the 
launch on the market of new plant varieties. In addition, we believe it is fair to 
maintain a separate “Category 2” for varieties obtained through techniques 
which are not conventional-like and could otherwise cause acceptance problems 
if not properly managed. 
 



 
 

COCERAL and FEDIOL will continue to work responsibly with the institutions to 
improve the clarity and effectiveness of the proposal and make it workable both 
in the internal EU market, as well as in globally interconnected supply chains 
which know no boundaries. 
 

*** 
 
COCERAL is the European association of trade in cereals, oilseeds, pulses, olive 
oil, oils and fats, animal feed and agrosupply. It represents the interest of the 
European collectors, traders, importers, exporters, and port silo storekeepers of 
the abovementioned agricultural products. COCERAL’s direct members are 
located in 14 EU countries, with one European association, Unistock 
representing the professional portside storekeepers for agribulk commodities 
within the EU and one associated member in Switzerland. With about 3,000 
companies as part of COCERAL national members, the sector trades agricultural 
raw materials destined to the supply of the food and feed chains, as well as for 
technical and energy uses. Gafta is an extraordinary member of COCERAL. 
 
FEDIOL, the EU vegetable oil and protein meal industry association, represents 
the interests of the European oilseed crushers, vegetable oil refiners and 
bottlers. FEDIOL members are 10 national associations and associated company 
members in 7 other EU countries. With about 180 facilities in Europe, the sector 
provides 20,000 direct employments. Its members process approximately 55 
million tonnes of basic products a year, both of EU origin and imported from 
third country markets. The sector processes notably rapeseed, sunflower seed, 
soybeans and linseed into oils and meals for food, feed, technical and energy 
uses essentially on the European market. 
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